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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 14th April 2012
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson
Allan Davison

Attendees

Allan Davison, Stephen Kennedy, Sam Howlett, Alan Hunter, John Patton, Fred McCrea, Bill Caughey, David Leonard, Jeanette Morton, 

Apologies

Martin Owens (St Mary’s), Paul Kirk (Downshire), Patricia Gibson (Wellington)
Bereavements
It is with regret that the BBL was notified of the deaths of Clive McBride (Conductor of St Mark’s and Trombonist with Laganvale) on 6th April and Arthur Scarlett (Cornet, St Mark’s) on 13th April. 
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
Boris Pinto contacted the BBL (and NIBA) on behalf of Murley Silver Band to enquire as to whether the BBL have any child protection policies or can provide advice on the matter. Also, an enquiry as to whether membership of BBL would confer any savings on criminal record / background checks e.g. British Federation of Brass Bands offers free criminal record checks. 
After some discussion it was decided to adopt the BFBB Child Protection Policy. Paul Kirk has been in contact with the NIBA to discuss whether it might be possible for them to register with AccessNI (the local government body responsible for Criminal Record & Background Checks) and submit checks on behalf of member bands.

Amanda McGinley of St Joseph’s Brass Band emailed to say thanks for the BBL contribution towards her expenses for attending the European Youth Brass Band 2012.

Prof Michael Alcorn has contacted the BBL to say that he has been commissioned to create a new work for the 50th Ulster Bank Belfast Festival at Queen’s involving 50 cornet players which will be performed as part of the 2012 programme. Whilst the project is still in its infancy Prof Alcorn is keen to proceed with recruiting players and has requested that the BBL to assist if possible. Players should be of Grade 6 standard or above. It is expected that there will be 2 rehearsals before the performance, which is due to take place around 20th October.
Paul Kirk will get more details from Prof Alcorn then send a communication to the bands accordingly.

An email was received from Paula McHugh on behalf of Moving on Music advertising 3 Onyx Brass concerts in Armagh, Bangor and Belfast.

Treasurer’s Report

Stephen Kennedy informed the meeting that the balance in the current account was £5945.35 with investment account balance being £2063.06, having earned £3.33 interest. 
Spring Festival 2012

Financials as follows:

Expenses: Adjudicator’s Expenses £250, Prize Fund £335

Income: Entry Fees £590, Programmes £58, Door £350, Northwest Festival contribution towards expenses £450
A successful day which ran very smoothly, despite travel problems for many bands. Disappointment was expressed at the number of withdrawals. 13 bands competed on the day out of original entry of 17.
It was agreed that this be seen as a blip, but entries should be monitored next year.

Jacklin Bingham has stated that she will not be taking 1st Old Boys Youth Band back to Strabane.

A suggestion was made to unite sections 3 and 4.  Bands to be informed of the possibility.

A discussion ensued on how to react to the reduced entry.

Proposed date for next year is 20th April 2013 in Strabane. BBL need to devise a scheme to encourage more bands to enter. 

It was clarified that NIBA rules dictate that bands may make use of 2 deputies / guest players. There is also a “sick rule” which allows for deputies to be used if a player or close family member is ill.
A vote of thanks was offered to Andy McQuiggan and Craig Connolly of Laganvale Metal Technology Band for supplying percussion and for their efforts as percussion technicians on the day. It certainly helped the day to run smoothly and bands appreciated not having to transport their own percussion. Paul Kirk to send letter of thanks to Laganvale Band.

Ulster Folk & Transport Museum Concerts
The Museum has yet to respond to correspondence. Paul Kirk to contact them once again.
Other Business

With regards to profits from Spring Festival, perhaps it could be used to increase the prize fund at next year’s contest. This will be discussed again at a later date. 

Proposed dates for 2013 contests: 

Solos & Quartets - 9th February

Fivemiletown – 16th February, 23rd February or 2nd March (depending on date of car rally)

Brass the Baton – very little response from NI Bands. More bands from Southern Ireland have joined in. 

Bands and their members have been asked to donate any old mouthpieces to Jack Burch for an African Charity.

Next Meeting

The BBL will meet again on Saturday 12th May at 3pm. Venue will likely be CWA Bandroom in Carrickfergus. Sam Howlett to confirm.
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